



**GCHS Athletic Booster Club
November 14,, 2018 Minutes**

President Tony Guerrieri called the meeting to order at 6:35 P.M. Tony Guerrieri, Jim Tiffany, Lynn Tiffany, Todd Schuerman, Trish McNiece, Doug Magno, Dan Ostick, Regina Ostick, Aaron Cartee, Chelsey Tiffany, Sharon Wilson, Jo Stahoviak, Jennifer and Jeff Berg, Brian Moe

Minutes from October were reviewed. Melissa motioned and Doug seconded the approval of the Minutes. All were in favor.

Old Business

- Mascot Tunnel - Doug is going to get final costs for the one selected by Board; Will ask about timing (3 week turnaround approx). Want "Sponsored by Booster Club" on the tunnel.
 - Sharon motioned. Lynn seconded. All were in favor pending Tony's approval (he had left meeting by time of voting).
- Square Training: How to Reverse Sales - Doug showed us how to apply refunds at counter. Start in Bottom Left - select Transactions. Then Issue Refund and complete steps.

Athletic Director Report – Brian Moe

- Coach Request
 - Wrestling (2 requests) iPads- table any future requests until we see who got one and when
 - Basketball Boys iPad - Melissa motioned and Trish seconded. All were in favor.
 - Wrestling iPad 1 - Aaron motioned and Sharon seconded. All were in favor.
 - Wrestling iPad 2 - Melissa motioned and Doug seconded. All were in favor.
- iPads - Board agreed that we need to make a list of what teams have an iPad; See how they can share among seasons
- Involving GCHS Activities in Boosters Organization
 - Going to add to future agenda
 - Want to discuss / explore how that might work.
 - Would require a review of the By-Laws
- Conference Games - Football - Friday night Varsity Only; 4 Home Games; 7 pm Games; F&JV on Sat
 - Make this a future agenda topic - when to open / how to make up potential lost sales from lower # of home games and F game moving to Sat.
- Winter Sport Coach Emails - Doug asked Brian to send to him

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Social Media Doug Magno

Nothing to report.

Concessions - Jim & Lynn Tiffany

- K cups are gone - need to address any coffee users outside of concession hours
- All cooler dividers have been replaced and all product rotated
- Suggestion from Board: Identify exp dates for inventory in coolers (with post it notes) - easier to pull out to stock.
- 8 cases of expired soda was removed

Todd motioned to approve Jim's report. Trish seconded. All were in favor.

Spirit Wear Coordinator Todd Schuerman & Trish McNiece

- Asked to have window open for wearables for indoor concessions

- Requested if you take something for donations, etc, please let Todd or Trish know. There have been some things missing and unaccounted for in inventory.
- Replacing big sellers (hats)

Sharon motioned to approve Spiritwear Report. Dan seconded. All were in favor.

Secretary Sharon Wilson

Nothing to report.

Volunteer Coordinator Tony Guerrieri (interim)

Nothing to report

Vice President Doug Magno

- Turkey Trot
 - Reviewed all final details for bags, timing, volunteers, tables
 - Going out of town so asked Board to pick up signs and send a note to him with how many ou picked up and where.
 - Next year - cancel Sat night pickup - no one really came.
 - Food - stretch it - make it last; Donations down; Can use trainer coolers
 - Sharon - coordinate volunteers on the bus/route

Trish motioned to accept Doug's VP report. Melissa seconded. All were in favor.

Treasurer Melissa Cartee (shared by Doug)

- Checking: \$11,954.84
- Savings: \$68,492.10
- Dugout Club: Paid out - need their checks to come in (per Tony report)
- Wondering if we need new pizza place. Doug going to get data on total pizza slices so we can make a decision.

Todd motioned to accept Melissa's report.. Dan seconded. All were in favor.

President Tony Guerrieri

- Hoops Fest March 2 & 3; Up & running - almost full; Could expand to 2nd location if we wanted to.
- Dugout Club: Have not turned in \$\$ rom Golf Tourney. Asked Brian to please collect money / follow-up.

Melissa motioned to approve Tony's report. Dan seconded. All were in favor.

New Business

- Student Member Board Position - discuss at a future meeting.
- Nominated Jennifer and Jeff Berg. Vote in during December Meeting.

Meeting adjourned at 7:50 pm. Jim motioned to adjourn and Regina seconded. All were in favor.

The next general meeting will be held in Room 1350 at 6:30 on December 12, 2018.

Minutes were taken and prepared by Sharon Wilson.